
Decision Paper – 12/22/17 
 
Written by:  John Adair 
 
1.  SUBJECT: To Amend the Budget for the Myrtle Swash Bridge Replacement Project 

and Award the Project. 
 
2.  PURPOSE: After bid opening on 12/20, the low bid exceeds our estimate to 

complete this project.  
 
3.  ASSUMPTIONS:  

a. Town drainage infrastructure are priority investments 
b. Council desires to stay on timetable for these capital projects 

  
4.  FACTS: 

a. The Myrtle Swash was identified as a priority rebuild project in the wake of 
Hurricane Matthew.  

b. The Town has completed the bulkhead replacement portion last winter.   
c. The Administrator and staff applied for, and received, a grant from the Rural 

Infrastructure Authority for $500,000, to complete the bridge replacement portion.  
d. The low bid received on 12/20/17 was for $596,420.00. (Bid results attached) 
e. Staff budgeted $625k for project, less the awarded engineering contract of 

$50,750, leaving $574,250 available for the construction contract.  
f. There is a current shortfall of $22,170 of budgeted expense to award contract, 

which needs to be approved by council. 
g. Change orders are not considered in this proposal, and if needed, will be brought 

back to council as they occur during construction.  
 
5.  IMPACT OF SUCCESS OR FAILURE: 

a. Failure to approve the additional budget amount will result in this project not 
being awarded, and the potential loss of $500k of grant money earmarked for it. 

b. Success will be achieved by following the stormwater infrastructure improvement 
priority plan, and moving forward with the work this off-season.   

 
6.  RECOMMENDATION: 

a. Approve the additional funding of $22,170, so work can proceed. 
b. Approve the recommendation of award to the low bidder at the higher than 

budgeted figure. 
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